
CITY OF FRESNO 

CATEGORICAL EXEMPTION 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT NO. 
P18-03972 

   

THE PROJECT DESCRIBED HEREIN IS DETERMINED TO BE CATEGORICALLY EXEMPT 
FROM THE PREPARATION OF ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTS PURSUANT TO ARTICLE 19 

OF THE STATE CEQA GUIDELINES. 

   

APPLICANT(S): Jim Polsgrove 

PROJECT LOCATION: Inyo Street between Van Ness Avenue and “P” Street. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Environmental Assessment No. P18-03972 proposes an asphalt 
overlay along Inyo Street from Van Ness Avenue to “P” Street, as 
well as installation of curb ramps, signal loop detectors, signage, 
and striping. The project is funded by the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHA). 

   

This project is exempt under Section 15301(c)/Class 1 of the California Environmental Quality 
Act (CEQA) Guidelines as follows: 

   

Under the Section 15301(c)/Class 1 exemption, the minor alteration of existing public or private 
structures, facilities, mechanical equipment, or topographical features, involving negligible or no 
expansion of use beyond that existing at the time of the lead agency’s determination, are exempt 
from CEQA requirements.  Examples include but are not limited to existing facilities of publicly 
owned utilities and services; highways and streets, sidewalks, gutters, bicycle and pedestrian trails, 
and similar facilities. No significant effects would occur as a result of the proposed project. Therefore, 
the above described project complies with the conditions described in Section 15301/Class 1 of the 
CEQA Guidelines. None of the exceptions to Categorical Exemptions set forth in the CEQA 
Guidelines, Section 15300.2 apply to this project.  
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